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Thank you for your information request, received on 13 April 2021. You asked the London
Legacy Development Corporation (Legacy Corporation) to provide the following information
under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA):

“I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to request the
following information from Queen Elizabeth Park Planning Department.

Please will you provide me with the following information:

1) Details of any pre-planning discussions your planning department has had with
the Ministry of Justice during 2019,2020 or 2021 regarding any proposals for new
prison development or expansion of an existing prison estate (if applicable) within
your planning authority area.

2) Details of any brownfield sites within your planning authority area with an area of
12 hectares or more.

Please provide the information in the form of email with attachments.

If it is not possible to provide the information requested due to the information
exceeding the cost of compliance limits identified in Section 12, please provide
advice and assistance, under the Section 16 obligations of the Act, as to how | can
refine my request.

If you can identify any ways that my request could be refined | would be grateful for
any further advice and assistance.

If you have any queries please don't hesitate to contact me via email or phone and |
will be very happy to clarify what | am asking for and discuss the request, my details
are outlined below.”

The Legacy Corporation Planning Policy and Decisions Team (PPDT) has no record of any
request for pre-planning discussions nor does it hold any other information in relation to any
pre-planning discussions with the Ministry of Justice during 2019, 2020 or 2021 regarding
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any proposals for new prison development or expansion of an existing prison estate within
the Legacy Corporation planning authority area.

Information on the brownfield sites is publicly available via the Legacy Corporation website:
Brownfield Sites.

If you are unhappy with our response to your request and wish to make a complaint or
request an internal review of our decision, you should write to:

Deputy Chief Executive

London Legacy Development Corporation
Level 10, 1 Stratford Place

Montfichet Road

London, E20 1EJ

Email: FOl@londonlegacy.co.uk

Please note: complaints and requests for internal review received more than two months
after the initial response will not be handled.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you may appeal directly to the
Information Commissioner at the address given below. You should do this within two months
of our final decision. There is no charge for making an appeal.

Further information on the Freedom of Information Act 2000 is available from the Information
Commissioner’s Office:

Woycliffe House

Water Lane

Wilmslow

SK9 5AF

Telephone 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45

Website www.ico.gov.uk

Yours sincerely

FOI / EIR Co-ordinator
London Legacy Development Corporation





